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Researchers at University of California, Santa Barbara, in a study funded by the International Council on Nanotechnology (ICON), surveyed 82 nanomaterials firms and labs in 14 countries regarding their environmental health and safety (EHS) programs, practices, and risk beliefs about nanomaterials.  
Most nano-specific EHS programs were found to build upon general EHS programs, but also included nano-specific workplace engineering controls, and recommendations for protective clothing, gloves, eye protection and respirators. However, workplace monitoring and nano-specific waste disposal were only found in the subset of organizations believing in special risks related to nanomaterials.  A majority of organizations expressed need for toxicological information and EHS guidance. Improved risk communication is thus needed to further implementation of related programs. The study concludes that organizations that are wholly inattentive to EHS would likely engage in nano-specific EHS upon implementing a staffed, general EHS program.
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